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Scholarship on highly skilled migration has been largely shaped by the experiences of 

migrants who are privileged by nationality, class or race. Such studies risk reproducing a 

homogeneous image of expatriates as predominantly Western and White subjects while at the 

same time fail to understand the significance of non-Western and non-White experiences in 

shaping contemporary expatriate mobilities. This study offers more nuanced and diverse 

image of migration forms and practices. It examines the experiences of Indonesian 

expatriates living in South Korea particularly their cultural adjustment in the Korean 

workplace. While the Western expatriates have been frustrated navigating the cultural 

differences between home and South Korea, this study finds that Indonesian professionals 

seem to be less frustrated and more contented working in the Korean setting.        

 

Nur Aisyah Kotarumalos received her Phd degree from the Department of Sociology 

(majoring in Anthropology), National University of Singapore with her thesis on ‘Crafting 

Multiple Forms of Belonging among the Bugis in Malaysia’. Her master degree was earned 

from the School of Anthropology and Archaeology, Australian National University and she 

had been awarded as 2nd Dean List from the Faculty of Social and Political Sciences, 

University of Indonesia. Her op-ed articles on diaspora, migration and citizenship in 

Indonesia have been published by mostly in Jakarta Post and Straits Times, Singapore. She 

has published an article in a prestigious journal, JMBRAS (Journal of the Malaysian Branch 

of Royal Asiatic Society) on the topic of Bugis ethnicity. Currently, Dr. Kotarumalos is a 

visiting scholar in the Seoul National University Asia Center. 
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